
Lakƈ ¶ƦƇƤe ÀƄnƇ
BoƒsƗƢƯ MeƈtƦƑƤ MinƘƗƢư

8/8/2023
7:00 PM

LRHS Band Hall

Attendees:  Lake Ridge Band Parents; Band Directors; LREBB Executive Board

Topic Owner(s) Notes

✔ Call to Order
7:02pm Kate Chavez

✔ Establish Quorum
31 in attendance Kate Chavez 

✔ Agenda Approval 
1. Patty Hernandez, 2. Morgan Busby
✔ Approval of the Minutes
 1. Jill Garrells, 2. Morgan Busby

Kate Chavez 

✔ Introduction of Board Members: 
President, Kate Chavez 
VP of Volunteers, Christi McInnis 
Secretary, Shannon Meister (replacing Stephanie Saathoff) 
Treasurer, Kevin Dazey (replacing Tonya Davis) 
Freshman Liason, Jill Garrells (replacing Crissy Dazey) 
Guard Liason, Kim Beckom
✔ Budget & Finance / Treasurer's Report
1) The books are balanced through June 2023.
2) Registration Day 1 (7/29), money deposited on 8/1/23 
3) Registration Day 2 (8/5), money will be used to open an account at a new bank
    *Authorized Board members to be bank signers:  Kate Chavez, Christi McInnis, Kevin Dazey
    *Tonya Davis is being removed as a signer from our Texas Trust account and Kevin Dazey will added.
4) We have already received some March-a-thon donations online
5) We have acquired Raising Cane's as a band sponsor
6) Booster books are always available to anyone who wants to view them

Tonya Davis 
Kevin Dazey

✔ Volunteer Update
Many volunteer opportunities coming up in the next few weeks:
1) March-a-thon, 8/19, 9-11:30am at Daulton Elementary - a few spots left
2) DCI Watch Party in the Band Hall on Saturday, 8/12, 5:30-9:30pm - need 2-3 chaperones
3) First football game coming up on 8/25 - volunteer sign-up will be up in the next few weeks
4) Lake Ridge Drum Line Contest, 9/16 at Newsom Stadium - this will be an all day event and we will need 
    as many volunteers as we can get.
5) You may sign up for volunteer opportunities at www.LakeRidgeBand.com under the volunteer tab.

Christi McInnis  

✔ Old Business
1) Most remaining (last year's) band fees have been taken care of, only 1-2 left
2) Audit Committee will have an update for us soon.
3) Uniform Fitting / Registration Make-up Day, 8/12, has been cancelled.  Students are being fitted for 
    uniforms during rehearsals and Registration fees should be paid in the cafeteria the evening of Meet the 
    Band, 8/18.  If you have not yet registered, please make plans to arrive a little early to complete this.
4) We are still looking for businesses to sponsor the band.  If you are willing to help, the sponsorship tiers 
    can be found on the band website.

Kate Chavez

✔ New Business
1) Meet the Band, 8//18, 8pm at the LRHS JV Football Stadium
    In and Out Burgers fundraiser beginning at 5:45pm, please purchase $5.00 meal tickets in advance after 
    rehearsal on Friday 8/11, Monday 8/14 or Tuesday 8/15.
    Tickets will be picked up in the LRHS cafeteria the night of Meet the Band.
    Parent Meeting in the cafeteria starting at 7:00pm, after In and Out meal.
2) March-a-thon information on website and on the Lake Ridge Band Moms and Dads Facebook page.  
    Please share the flyer to help us earn donations.
3) Raising Cane's Spirit Night after the March-a-thon on Saturday, 8/19 starting at 5:00pm
4) Fan Shirts will be offered very soon as a fundraiser for the band.  Lake Ridge Marching Band graphic on 
    front, your child's last name and graduation year on the back.
5) Inaugural Lake Ridge Drum Line Contest on Saturday, 9/16.  This all-day event is the start of a great 
    yearly fundraiser for us.  Please keep this date open and plan to volunteer.  We will need as much help 
    as we can get!

Kate Chavez



✔ Band Director Update
1) Lake Ridge Drum Line Contest on 9/16.  Currently have 15 groups signed up to perform.
2) Band has learned all of the show opener and is excited to perform at the Meet the Band.
3) MISD does have heat protocol, so the rehearsal schedule could change some. 
4) Indoor athletic facility is not an option.
5) Congratulations to the Wind Symphony for being chosen to participate in the Music For All festival in 
    Indianapolis next March!

Mr. Bonebrake

✔Q&A
Possibly looking into a new dry cleaner for the uniforms
Students stay in the band hall on rehearsal days, after school, and prepare to go outside - no need to go 
home and come back.

Kate Chavez

✔ Adjournment
7:37pm 
1. Crissy Dazey,  2. Patty Hernandez

Kate Chavez

ADDITIONAL NOTES:
Email contact for Shannon Meister, secretary, is LREBBsecretary23@gmail.com

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Signature for Approval of Minutes


